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Dear Ms. Jackson:

The Mortgage Bankers Association' (MBA) appreciates this opportunity to submit
comments to the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau {(CFPB)} on its Proposed
Amendment to the Annual Privacy Notice Requirement Under the Gramm-Leach-Bliley
Act (Proposed Amendment). MBA strongly supports the CFPB's efforts to reduce the
burden and costs to the industry associated with providing annual privacy notices while
recognizing the importance of clearly disclosing to consumers a financial institution’s
policies for the treatment and sharing of nonpublic information.

MBA commends the CFPB for recognizing that providing these privacy notices imposes
a significant burden on financial institutions and appreciates the relief offered by the
Proposed Amendment to those institutions that do not engage in certain types of
information-sharing activities. Allowing these institutions to use their websites to
disseminate the annual privacy information will ensure consumers remain informed
while reducing the duplicative or unnecessary delivery of an annual notice.

Reducing information overload for consumers is a worthwhile endeavor and we fear that
this proposed rule will have limited applicability given the numerous conditions
necessary to permit use of the alternative delivery method. As the CFPB notes in the
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proposal, the current information sharing practices of many financial institutions would
preclude them from using the Proposed Amendment’s alternative delivery method.
MBA encourages CFPB to continue to streamline the disclosures sent to consumers
and allow use of easily accessible websites or e-mail to post and update information
required by regulations.

In the current proposal, the CFPB should remove the requirement to use the model form
for those institutions that are eligible to use the process outlined in the Proposed
Amendment. Doing so would increase use of the altemative delivery method in
accordance with the CFPB's streamlining initiatives. While use of the model form
constitutes compliance with the notice content requirements of Sections 1016.6 and
1016.7, Regulation P does not require use of the model notice. Currently many
financial institutions already use the model form, but there are a good number that use a
modified form of the model notice. As your proposed rule notes, the Proposed
Amendment does not change the collection or use of non-public consumer personal
financial information by regulated institutions. In light of this, any form that conforms to
Regulation P’'s requirements should be qualified to use the Proposed Amendment's
alternative delivery method if the institution is otherwise eligible.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments and please feel free to contact us

if you have any questions.

Best,

s (JC___

Stephen A. O'Connor
Senior Vice President
Public Policy and Industry Relations



